
 

      NOTICE OF VACANCY 
    SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA RAPID TRANSIT DISTRICT 

                       BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

Notice is hereby given that a vacancy exists on the Board of Directors for the seat representing District 5. 
District 5 lies in Alameda County and its boundaries currently include the cities/regions of Castro Valley, 
Cherryland, Dublin, Fairview, Hayward, Livermore, Pleasanton, and Sunol. The vacancy is due to the 
resignation of John McPartland, effective March 28, 2024.  

Pursuant to California Government Code Section 1780, the BART Board of Directors will fill the vacancy 
by either appointment or by calling an election. The Board of Directors is scheduled to discuss the process 
that will be used to fill the seat at its regular Board Meeting on April 11, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. in the BART 
Board Room, 2150 Webster Street, Oakland, CA 94612. The agenda for the April 11th Board Meeting will 
be posted on the District’s webpage at bart.legistar.com.  

Please contact the Office of the District Secretary via phone at (510) 464-6083 or email at 
boardofdirectors@bart.gov, or visit bart.gov/district5vacancy for information and updates about the 
process to fill the seat representing District 5.  
 
The individual who ultimately fills the District 5 seat must be a registered voter and resident of the 
geographical boundaries of District 5. Eligibility can be verified by contacting the Alameda County 
Registrar of Voters located at 1225 Fallon Street, Rm. G-1, Oakland, CA 94612 (phone: 510-272-6973). 
You may review district boundaries on the District’s webpage at bart.gov/about/bod/districts.    
 
Regular meetings of the Board of Directors are generally held on the second and fourth Thursday of each 
month beginning at 9:00 a.m. Additionally, duties include service on Board Committees, representing 
BART on various external Boards and Committees, and attendance at special meetings and other meetings 
as required. Board Members that meet attendance requirements receive a monthly stipend of approximately 
$2,026.91. Board Members are also eligible to receive medical, dental, vision, and other benefits. 

Pursuant to California Government Code Section 1780, a copy of this NOTICE OF VACANCY is being 
posted in three or more conspicuous places in the District as follows: BART Headquarters in Oakland; 
Castro Valley Station in Castro Valley; Dublin/Pleasanton Station in Pleasanton; Hayward Station in 
Hayward; and West Dublin/Pleasanton Station in Dublin. This NOTICE OF VACANCY is also being 
posted on the District’s webpage at bart.gov/district5vacancy. 

I, April B. A. Quintanilla, District Secretary of the San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District, hereby 
declare that I have caused to be posted a NOTICE OF VACANCY on Thursday, April 4, 2024. 

    

  

                                                                                                    
                                               Scan the QR Code above to access information 

                                            and updates regarding the District 5 vacancy. 

April B. A Quintanilla 
April B. A. Quintanilla  
District Secretary  
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